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There will be NO member 
Meeting this November.  We will 
host the December member 
meeting offsite to vote on club 
officers  –  location details will be 
e-mailed in advance of December 
12th. 
 

RANGE UPDATES  
 
The easement / driveway really 
took a beating and have been 
repaired to the point where heavy 
machinery can access for 
additional gravel work / repairs. 
 
Club House sustained 4’ water / 
mud and required complete 
gutting to the concrete walls.  The 
wood paneling will not be 
replaced, we’ll paint the concrete 
walls. 
 
Various shooting bays rear berms 
had  mud slides /  boulders 
manifest. 
 
Rifle Bays had significant gravel 
displacement and knocked over 
several shooting rests. 
 
Tractor shed structurally unstable 
and has been demolished. 
 
Trap throwers have been pulled 
for service which has graciously 
been donated! 
 

OFFICER NOMINATIONS 
The following members are the 
current slate of officers for the 
upcoming year: 

- Morgan Shaw - President 
- Daniel  Tollison – Vice 

President 
- Jenna Isenhour – Secretary 
- Donny Mciver – Treasurer 
- Terry Julian – Chief 

Instructor 
- Marc Scott – Range Officer 
- Jim Brannham – Publicity 

Officer 
 
If you are interested in serving on 
the Executive Committee, submit 
your name for nomination via e-
mail – we will vote on each 
position at the  December 
meeting. 

DECEMBER MEMBER MEETING 
We will provide additional range 
updates and present any items 
needing votes for approval.   
 
We are considering alternatives to 
rebuilding the tractor shed for 
storage solutions. 
 
In addition, extra thought is being 
expended to how we repair the 
clubhouse to better withstand 
future flood potential. 
 

EAGLE SCOUT UPDATE 
We are very grateful that Aiden’s 
project was converted from 
rebuilding the handicap ramp to 
“restoring” the club.  Taking the 
lead on club repair work, he has 
been collaborating with fellow 
scouts and Hunter Safety Skills 
Teammates and making quick 
work of many projects.  A huge 
blessing of this project is the 
donation of heavy machinery and 
supplies / gravel that would have 
otherwise cost a significant 
amount from our club reserve 
funds. 

It took a little time for Aiden to get 
the Eagle project changes 
approved, but a tremendous 
amount of progress has been 
completed in the last week 
surpassing expectations of all 
involved! 

His efforts were not alone, the 
club has been well served by 
numerous members volunteering 
on several days along with some 
outstanding  cadets from App 
State – many hands truly has 
made quick work of several 
projects – THANK YOU all!


